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Dated: 24.11.2023

Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of SXCEAAPAT

held on 24" November 2023, Friday at 4:00 pm
Venu: College Conference Hall.

The meeting began with a short prayer by Mr. Ranjit Benedict Osta.

The main agendas of the meetings were:

It was decided that this time we would make a bag of Christmas gift containing daily
ration and daily essentials will be distributed to the people living in the Slums near
Digha ITI. It was decided to be done on 20* December 2023.

Mr. Deep also said that the gifts to be distributed to the students would be sponsored
by someone who wanted to be anonymous. It was also decided that the food packet
would also be shared with the non-teaching staff of the college.

Mr. Deep Kumar suggested that the JAAP members should be also invited for the
Christmas Programme so that they would also get an idea of how we celebrate the joy
of Christmas among the Special children. It was agreed by the Committee to send
them the invitation.

The date for the Awareness Programme to be held at St. Joseph’s Convent was
decided to be kept in January 2024. The final date would be finalized after consulting
the Principal. “Effect of Social Media on Children” was decided at the theme for the
programme. The talk would take into consideration both the advantages and
disadvantages of Social media on children. The resource person is yet to be finalized.

Keeping in mind the NAAC inspection, Mr. Deep Kumar suggested the idea of
motivating the B.Ed. students of current batches to teach in evening schools at Loyola
High School, St. Joseph’s Convent and St. Michael’s High School. Monitoring of the
programme will be done by SXCEAA. MOU to be signed by the schools once the idea
is planned and executed.

During the discussion it was suggested that it would be nice if we start this idea in a
school where no such provision is being carried out. However, Mr. Eric and Ms. Smita
stated that it would be difficult to execute it in new schools as lot of things like
permission of the teachers, management and parents, allotment of classrooms,
transportation and safety of students and many other considerations need to be taken
into account.

Mr. Eric further suggested that rather than starting the tutorial or remedial classes, we
could organize and sponsor seminars or awareness programmes in different schools by
calling eminent resource persons from that field.

The idea of current students or alumni contributing money for different programmes
was put forward by Mr. Deep Kumar. It was agreed by the committee that any kind of
help from the students will be appreciated.

Discussion about action against members not attending the meetings was put in the
meeting. But nothing concrete was decided. It was decided that a call would be made
to Mr. Vickrant and Mr. Raushan by Mr. Deep Kumar to know whether they would
like to continue to be member of the Executive committee.




